CANADA IN WWI

A Working Bibliography of MHI Sources

CONTENTS

General Sources.....p.1
-Canadian Expeditionary Force/Corps.....p.3
Specific Engagements.....p.6
Personal Experiences.....p.7
Special Aspects.....p.10
-Ross Rifle Fiasco.....p.14
-Home Front.....p.14

GENERAL SOURCES

Alexander, R.O. "Notes on the History and Development of the Military Forces in Canada." Army Quarterly (Jul 1921): pp. 283-99. Per.

Covers wartime organization and postwar re-organization.

Canada. Dept of National Defence. <u>Official History of the Canadian Forces in the Great War, 1914-</u>1919. Ottawa: Patenaude, 1938. D547.C2.A3.

Vol. 1. From the Outbreak of War to the Formation of the Canadian Corps, August 1914-September 1915.

Canada in the Great War: An Authentic Account of the Military History of Canada From the Earliest

Days to the Close of the War of the Nations. 6 vols. Toronto: United Publishers of Canada,
1917-21. D547.C2.C36.

Vol. 1 – Military History of Canada, 1608-1914

Vol. 2 – Days of Preparation

Vol. 3 – Guarding the Channel Ports

Vol. 4 – The Turn of the Tide

Vol. 5 – <u>The Triumph of the Allies</u>

Vol. 6 – Special Services, Heroic Deeds, Etc.

<u>Canadian War Pictorial</u>. London: Cassells, 1916-18. D501C36. Holdings include only Issue 2 of 4.

Cook, Tim. <u>Canadians Fighting the Great War</u>. 2 vols. Toronto, Canada: Viking Canada, 2007-2008. D547.C2.C66.

- Duguid, Archer F. The Canadian Forces in the Great War 1914-19: The Record of Five Years of Active Service. Ottawa: Cloutier, 1947. 14 p. D547.C2.D8.
- Gielser, Patricia. <u>Valour Remembered: Canada and the First World War</u>. Ottawa: Dept of Veterans' Affairs, 1982. 31 p. D547.C2.G53.
- Granatstein, J.L. <u>Hell's Corner: An Illustrated History of Canada's Great War, 1914-1918</u>. Vancouver, BC: Douglas & McIntyre, 2004. 198 p. D547.C2.G73.
- Haydon, Walter. Canada and the War. Bristol, England: Arrowsmith, 1915. 90 p. D520.C2.H4.
- English, John, & Hillmer, Norman. "Canada's Alliances." <u>Revue Internationale d'Histoire Militaire</u> 51 (1982): pp. 31-52. Per.
- Hopkins, John C. <u>Canada at War, 1914-1918: A Record of Heroism and Achievement</u>. NY: Doran, 1919. 448 p. D547.C2.H6.
- Love, David W. <u>A Nation in the Making: The Organization and Administration of Canada's Military in World War One</u>. 2 vols. Ottawa, Canada: Service Pubs, 2012. UA600.L682.
- MacKenzie, David, editor. <u>Canada and the First World War: Essays in Honour of Robert Craig Brown</u>. Buffalo, NY: U Toronto, 2005. 452 p. D547.C2.C33.
- Macphail, Andrew. Official History of the Canadian Forces in the Great War 1914-19. Ottawa: Acland, 1925. 428 p. D547.C2.M3.
- Morton, Desmond. "The Canadian Military Experience in the First World War, 1914-18." <u>The Great War, 1914-18</u>. [Edited by R.J.Q. Adams] London: Macmillan, 1990. pp. 78-98. D521.D734.
- Santor, Donald M. <u>Canadians at War, 1914-1918</u>. Scarborough: Prentice-Hall, 1978. 48 p. D547.C2.S26.
- Steele, Harwood E.R. <u>The Canadians in France, 1915-1918</u>. London: Unwin, 1920. 364 p. D547.C2.S73.
- Sweetenham, John. <u>Canada and the First World War</u>. Toronto: McGraw-Hill, 1973. 160 p. D547.C2.S88.

-Canadian Expeditionary Force/Corps

- Babin, Leonard L. <u>Cap Badges of the Canadian Expeditionary Forces, 1914-1919</u>. Rochester: 1956. 15 p. UC535.C2.B3.
- <u>A Brief History of the 3rd Battalion, C.E.F. (Toronto Regiment): Now the Toronto Regiment Allied with the King's Regiment (Liverpool)</u>. S.l.: Toronto Regiment, 1934. 47 p. D547.K43.
- Brown, Ian M. "Not Glamorous, But Effective: The Canadian Corps and the Set-Piece Attack, 1917-18." <u>Journal of Military History</u> (Jul 1994): pp. 421-44. Per. Operational art of effective frontal attack developed.
- Brown, Robert Craig, & Loveridge, Donald. "Unrequited Faith: Recruiting the CEF 1914-1918." Revue Internationale d'Histoire Militaire 51 (1982): pp. 53-79. Per.
- Cameron, Kenneth. <u>History of No. 1 General Hospital, Canadian Expeditionary Force: No. 1 Canadian General Hospital, 1914-1919</u>. Sackville, New Brunswick: Tribune, 1938. 667 p. D629.C2.C35.
- Canada. Army. <u>Canadian Army Service Corps Training</u>, 1914. Ottawa: Govt Print Bureau, 1914. 155 p. UC90.C36.
- Canada. Army. Memorandum for Camps of Instruction, 1914. Part I, Instructions for Training. Ottawa: Government Print Bureau, 1914. 73 p. U295.C2.M45.
- Canada. Canadian Army. Canadian Expeditionary Force. <u>Amendments to "Instructions Governing Organization and Administration C.E.F. Units 1916"</u>. Ottawa, Canada: Gov't Printing Bureau, 1916. 7 nos. UA600.A44.
- Canada. Department of Militia and Defence. <u>Scale of Equipment for Field Artillery Batteries Organized</u>
 <u>For Service with the Canadian Expeditionary Force (While Undergoing Training in Canada)</u>.
 Ottawa, Canada: Government Printing Bureau, 1916. 15 p. UF365.C2.S33.
- <u>Canada in Khaki No. 2: A Tribute to the Officers and Men Now Serving in the Overseas Military Forces of Canada</u>. London: Cassel, 1917. 172 p. D547.C2.C32.
- <u>Canadian Expeditionary Force Units: Instruction Governing Organization and Administration.</u> Ottawa: Government Printing Bureau, 1916. 109 p. UA600.A43.
- Canadian Training School. (Great Britain). <u>Standing Orders</u>. By A. C. Critchley. [Bexhill-on-Sea, England: Canadian Training School], 1917. 20 p. U295.G7.C36.
- Chartrand, René. The Canadian Corps in World War I. NY: Osprey, 2007. 48 p. UC485.C2.C53.
- <u>Circular Memorandum: Concerning Documents, Canadian Expeditionary Force, March 1917.</u> Ottawa: Attaché, 1917. 17 p. UB165.C2.C57.

Clarke, Nic. "'You will not be going to this war': The Rejected Volunteers of the First Contingent of the Canadian Expeditionary Force." <u>First World War Studies</u> (Oct 2010): pp. 161-83. Per. Overview of experiences of CEF & Newfoundland Regiment.

- Clements, Robert N. "Preparing for War: The 25th Battalion in Halifax, 1914-15." [Edited by Brian D. Tennyson] <u>Canadian Military History</u> (winter 2011): pp. 61-73. Per.
- Cook, Tim. "Storm Troops: Combat Effectiveness and the Canadian Corps in 1917." In <u>1917: Tactics, Training and Technology</u>. Loftus, Australia: Australian Military History Pubs, 2007. pp. 43-61. D521.A15.
- Copp, Terry. "The Military Effort, 1914-1918." In <u>Canada and The First World War: Essays in Honor of Robert Craig Brown</u>. cited above. pp. 35-61. D547.C2.C33.
- Cozzi, Sarah. "Killing Time: The Experiences of Canadian Expeditionary Force Soldiers on Leave in Britain, 1914-1919." MA thesis, U Ottawa, 2009. 176 p. D639.E8.C69.
- <u>Financial Instructions and Allowances for the Canadian Expeditionary Force, 1916</u>. Ottawa: Government Printing Bureau, 1916. 141 p. UC91.F56.
- Hahn, James E. <u>The Intelligence Service Within the Canadian Corps, 1914-1918</u>. Toronto: Macmillan, 1930. 263 p. D639.S7.H28.
- Harris, Stephen. "From Subordinate to Ally: The Canadian Corps and National Autonomy, 1914-1918." Revue Internationale d'Histoire Militaire 51 (1982): pp. 109-130. Per.
- Hay, A.W. <u>Syllabus of Infantry Training:</u> As <u>Suggested by Notes on Company Training Issued by the General Staff and Adopted by 52nd Overseas Battalion, Canadian Expeditionary Force.</u> London: H. Rees, 1915. 145 p. UD163.H39.
- Humphries, Mark O. "The Myth of the Learning Curve: Tactics and Training in the 12th Canadian Infantry Brigade, 1916-1918." Canadian Military History (Autumn 2005): pp. 15-30. Per.
- Iacobelli, Teresa. "No Example Needed: Discipline and Authority in the Canadian Expeditionary Force during the First World War." Phd dss, U Western Ontario, 2009. 287 p. D547.C2.I23.
- Iarocci, Andrew. <u>Shoestring Soldiers: The 1st Canadian Division at War, 1914-1915</u>. Buffalo, NY: U Toronto, 2008. 362 p. D547.C2.I37.
- Jenkins, Dan. "The Other Side of the Hill: Combat Intelligence in the Canadian Corps, 1914-1918." <u>Canadian Military History</u> (Spring 2001): pp. 7-26. Per.
- _____. "Winning Trench Warfare: Battlefield Intelligence in the Canadian Corps, 1914-1918." PhD dss, Carleton, 1999. 425 p. D639.S7.J46.

Memorandum Showing Rates of Pay and Allowances Authorized for the Canadian Expeditionary Force, the Active Militia on Home Guard Duty, and the Active Militia Called Out for Active Service,

Together with Rates of Pensions Applicable in the Case of Death or Disability Incurred on Service. S.l., 1917. 20 p. UC91.M45.

- Morton, Desmond. "Exerting Control: The Development of Canadian Authority over the Canadian Expeditionary Force, 1914-1919." In Men at War: Politics, Technology, and Innovation in the Twentieth Century. Chicago: Precedent, 1982. pp. 7-19. U42.M43.
- Nicholson, Gerald W.L. <u>Canadian Expeditionary Force</u>, 1914-1919: <u>Official History of the Canadian Army in the First World War</u>. Ottawa: R. Duhmel, 1962. 621 p. D547.C2.N5.
- Overseas Military Forces of Canada, 1918: Report of the Ministry. London: 1919? 533 p. D547.C2.O93.
- Pensions Granted and Money Allowances Made to Members of Canadian Expeditionary Forces Since
 Beginning of War to February 16, 1919. Ottawa: Taché, 1916. 83 p. UB375.C2.P464.
- <u>Physical Standards and Instructions for the Medical Examination of Recruits for the Canadian</u>

 <u>Expeditionary Force and for the Active Militia of Canada, 1917</u>. Ottawa: Taché, 1917. 12 p. UB335.C2.P49.
- Piers, Charles. "A Corps in the Making: The Canadian Expeditionary Force, 1914-1919." <u>Army Quarterly</u> (Oct 1921): pp. 36-46. Per.
- Pugsley, Christopher. "Learning From the Canadian Corps on the Western Front." <u>Canadian Military</u> <u>History</u> (Winter 2006): pp. 5-32. Per.
- Radley, Kenneth. <u>We Lead, Others Follow: First Canadian Division, 1914-1918</u>. St Catherines, Ontario: Vanwell, 2006. 415 p. D547.C2.R33.
- Rawling, Bill. <u>Surviving Trench Warfare: Technology and the Canadian Corps, 1914-18</u>. Toronto: U Toronto, 1992. 302 p. D547.C2.R38.
- Ryan, Michael P. "Supplying the Materiel Battle: Combined Logistics in the Canadian Corps, 1915-1918." MA thesis, Carleton, 2005. 149 p. D547.C2.R93.
- Scale of Equipment for Infantry Battalions Organized for Service But not Forming Part of the Overseas

 <u>Divisions of the Canadian Expeditionary Forces: Issued with M.O. 188, 1916</u>. Ottawa:

 Government Printing Bureau, 1916. 12 p. UD375.C2.S32.
- Schreiber, Shane B. Shock Army of the British Empire: The Canadian Corps in the Last 100 Days of the Great War. Westport, CT: Praeger, 1977. 164 p. D547.C2.S47.
- Smylie, Eric. "Americans Who Would Not Wait: The American Legion of the Canadian Expeditionary Force, 1915-1917." PhD dss, U No TX, 2002. 256 p. D547.C2.S69.

- Stewart, Charles H. "Overseas." The Lineages and Insignia of the Canadian Expeditionary Force, 1914-19. Toronto: Little, 1970. 167 p. D547.C2.S7.
- "The Story of the Canadian Expeditionary Force." <u>Royal Engineers Journal</u> (Nov 1918): pp. 198-201. Per.
 - Overview of Canadian Corps actions on the Western Front, including railway troops, railroads and salvage operations.
- Summers, Jack L. "The First Contingent, Canadian Expeditionary Forces, 1914." Military Illustrated (Jul 1990): pp. 30-35 & (Oct 1990): pp. 25-32. Per.
- Topp, C. Beresford. The 42nd Battalion, C.E.F., Royal Highlanders of Canada, in the Great War. Montreal: Gazette Printing, 1931. 412 p. D547.R63.42ndT665.
- Training in Canadian Reserve Battalions. London: Harrison, 1917. 59 p. U440.T72.
- Urquhart, Hugh M. The History of the 16th Battalion (the Canadian Scottish): Canadian Expeditionary Force in the Great War, 1914-1919. Toronto: Macmillan, 1932. 853 p. D547.C2.U76.
- Zuehlke, Mark. <u>Brave Battalion: The Remarkable Saga of the 16th Battalion (Canadian Scottish) in the First World War</u>. Mississauga, Canada: J. Wiley & Sons Canada, 2008. 289 p. D547.C2.Z84.

SPECIFIC ENGAGEMENTS

- Beaverbrook, Max A. Canada in Flanders. 2 vols. NY: Hodder & Stoughton, 1916. D547.C2.B4.
- Cook, Tim. "'A Proper Slaughter': The March 1917 Gas Raid at Vimy Ridge." <u>Canadian Military History</u> (Spring 1999): pp. 7-23. Per.
- Dancocks, Daniel G. Welcome to Flanders Fields: The First Canadian Battle of the Great War: Ypres, 1915. Toronto: McClelland & Stewart, 1989. 404 p. D542.Y7.D36.
- Greenhous, Brereton. <u>Canada and the Battle of Vimy Ridge, 9-12 April 1917</u>. Ottawa: Dept of National Defence, 1992. 149 p. D545.U5.G73.
- Hayes, Geoffrey, et. al., editors. <u>Vimy Ridge: A Canadian Reassessment</u>. Waterloo: Wilfrid Laurier, 2007. 353 p. D545.V5.V56.

 Series of essays.
- Isitt, Benjamin. <u>From Victoria to Vladivostok: Canada's Siberian Expedition, 1917-19</u>. Vancouver, BC, Canada: U BC, 2010. 299 p. DK265.42.C3.I85.
- James, Fred. <u>Canada's Triumph: Amiens, Arras, Cambrai, August, September, October, 1918</u>. London: Charles, 1918. 63 p. D547.C2.J35.

Jennings, Cedric. <u>Canada in the First World War and the Road to Vimy Ridge</u>. Ottawa: Canada Veterans Affairs, 1992. 23 p. D547.C2.J46.

- "Lest We Forget (3rd October 1914)." Canadian Defence Quarterly (Oct 1927): pp. 7-8. Per.
- Livesay, John F.B. <u>Canada's Hundred Days: With the Canadian Corps From Amiens to Mons, Aug. 8-</u> Nov. 11, 1918. Toronto: T. Allen, 1919. 421 p. D547.C2.L58.

PERSONAL EXPERIENCES

- Baldwin, Harold. <u>"Holding the Line."</u> Chicago: McClurg, 1918. 305 p. D640.B28. 1st Division.
- Barnes, Deward. <u>It Made You Think of Home: The Haunting Journal of Deward Barnes, Canadian Expeditionary Force: 1916-1919</u>. [Edited by Bruce Cane] Toronto, Canada: Dundurn Group, 2004. 318 p. D640.B344.

 19th Infantry Battalion.
- Bell, Frederick M. The First Canadians in France: The Chronicle of a Military Hospital in the War Zone. NY: Doran, 1917. 308 p. D640.B437.
- Bird, Will R. Ghosts Have Warm Hands. Toronto: Clarke, Irwin, 1968. 255 p. D640.B5715.
- Bishop, William A. Winged Warfare. [Edited by Stanley M. Ulanoff] Garden City, NY: Doubleday, 1967. 280 p. D602.B5.A32.
- Black, Ernest G. I Want One Volunteer. Toronto: Ryerson, 1965. 183 p. D640.B575.
- Boyd, William. With a Field Ambulance at Ypres: Being Letters Written March 7-August 15, 1915. NY: Doran, 1916. 110 p. D640.B684.
- Brown, Eric, & Cook, Tim. "The Hendershot Brothers in the Great War." <u>Canadian Military History</u> (Spring 2009): pp. 41-56. Per.

 Warren & Charles Hendershot, Royal Flying Corps.
- Burns, Eedson L.M. General Mud: Memoirs of Two World Wars. Toronto: Clarke, Irwin, 1970. 254 p. F1034.B87.
- Canada. War Records Office. <u>Thirty Canadian V.C.s.</u>, 23 April 1915 to 30th March 1918. London: Skeffington, 1918. 96 p. D547.C2.A5.
- Connor, Ralph. <u>Postscript to Adventure: The Autobiography of...</u>. NY: Farrar & Rinehart, 1938. 430 p. D640.C588.

Cook, Tim. "'My Whole Heart and Soul is in This War': The Letters and War Service of Sergeant G.L. Ormsby." Canadian Military History (Winter 2006): p. 51-63. Per.

- Cooke, Bert. We're Not Dead Yet: The First World War Diary of Private Bert Cooke. [Edited by Milly Walsh & John Callan. St Catherines, Ontario: Vanwell, 2004. 184 p. D640.C662.

 75th Canadian Battalion.
- Cusack, Veronica. <u>The Invisible Soldier: Captain W.A.P. Durie, his Life and Afterlife</u>. Toronto, Ontario: McClelland & Stewart, 2004. 205 p. D547.C2.C875.
- Dennis, Patrick. "A Canadian Conscript Goes to War—August 1918: Old Myths Re-examined."

 <u>Canadian Military History</u> (Winter 2009): pp. 21-36. Per.

 Hilaire Dennis, who entered combat with 18th Battalion after nine weeks' training.
- Fraser, Donald. <u>The Journal of Private Fraser, 1914-1918: Canadian Expeditionary Force</u>. [Edited by Reginald H. Roy] Victoria, British Columbia: Sono Nis, 1985. 334 p. D640.F676.
- Gallishaw, John. <u>Trenching at Gallipoli: The Personal Narrative of a Newfoundlander with the Ill-fated</u> Dardanelles Expedition. NY: Century, 1916. 241 p. D640.G23.
- Gerritsen, Maarten. "Corps Identity: The Letters, Diaries and Memoirs of Canada's Great War Soldiers". PhD dss, Newfoundland, 2008. 313 p. D547.C2.F47.
- Grant, Reginald. S.O.S.: Stand To! NY: Appleton, 1918. 296 p. D640.G7.
- Gray, Billy. A Sunny Subaltern: Billy's Letters From Flanders. NY: Doran, 1917. 158 p. D640.G73.
- Greenhous, Brereton, editor. <u>A Rattle of Pebbles: The First World War Diaries of Two Canadian Airmen.</u> Ottawa: Dept of National Defence, 1987. 366 p. D640.R37. Don Brophy & Harold Price.
- Hartney, Harold E. <u>Up and At 'Em</u>. [Edited by Stanley M. Ulanoff] NY: Ace, 1971. 312 p. D606.H27.
- Hughes, John M. <u>The Unwanted: Great War Letters from the Field</u>. [Edited by John R. Hughes] Edmonton: U Alberta, 2005. 395 p. D640.H84. 151st Battalion.
- Johnston, James R. [Edited by Brent Wilson] Riding into War: The Memoir of a Horse Transport Driver, 1916-1919. Fredricton, New Brunswick: Goose Lane Editions/ New Brunswick Military Heritage Project, 2004. 103 p. D640.J64.

 Canadian Machine Gun Corps.
- Kerr, Wilfred B. <u>Arms and the Maple Leaf: The Memoir of Wilfred Kerr, Canadian Field Artillery, Canadian Expeditionary Force, 1918</u>. Ontario, Canada: CEF, 2005. 147 p. D640.K47.

 1918 memoir of 11th Battery, Canadian Field Artillery.

<u>Letters From the Front: Being a Record of the Part Played by Officers of the Bank in the Great War.</u> 2 vols. Toronto: Southam, 1920? D640.L47.

- Lynch, John W. <u>Princess Patricia's Canadian Light Infantry</u>, 1917-1919. Hicksville, NY: Exposition, 1976. 208 p. D547.C2.L95.
- McBride, Herbert W. <u>A Rifleman Went to War</u>. Mt. Ida, AR: Lancer Militaria, 1987. 398 p. D640.M16.

 21st Infantry Battalion.
- Macpherson, Donald S. <u>A Soldier's Diary: The WWI Diaries of...</u>. St. Catherines, Canada: Vanwell, 2001. 192 p. D640.M28.
- McGill, Harold W. <u>Medicine and Duty: The World War I Memoir of Captain Harold W. McGill, Medical Officer, 31st Battalion, C.E.F. [Edited by Marjorie B. Norris] Calgary, Canada: U Calgary, 2007. 379 p. D630.M34.A3.</u>
- McMullen, Fred. Out of the Jaws of Hunland: The Stories of Corporal Fred McMullen, Sniper, Private <u>Jack Evans, Bomber, Canadian Soldiers, Three Times Captured and Finally Escaped From</u> German Prison Camps. NY: Putnam's, 1918. 248 p. D627.G3.M35.
- Pearson, George. The Escape of a Princess Pat: Being the Full Account of the Capture and Fifteen

 Months' Imprisonment of Corporal Edwards, of the Princess Patricia's Canadian Light Infantry, and His Final Escape From Germany Into Holland. NY: Doran, 1918. 227 p. D627.G3.P43.
- Peat, Harold R. Private Peat. Indianapolis, IN: Bobbs-Merrill, 1917. 235 p. D640.P4.
- Scott, Frederick G. The Great War as I Saw It. Toronto: Goodchild, 1922. 327 p. D547.C2.S3.
- Sheldon-Williams, Ralf F.L. <u>The Canadian Front in France and Flanders</u>. London: A. & C. Black, 1920. 208 p. D547.C2.S33.
- Simmons, Mervin C. Three Times and Out. Boston: Houghton Mifflin, 1918. 247 p. D627.C2.S56.
- Steele, Owen W. <u>Lieutenant Owen William Steele of the Newfoundland Regiment: Diary and Letters.</u> [Edited by David R. Facey-Crowther] Ithaca, NY: McGill-Queen's, 2002. 253 p. D547.N55.S74.
- Tennyson, Brian D. "A Cape Bretoner at War: Letters From the Front 1914-1919." <u>Canadian Military</u> <u>History</u> (Winter 2002): Pp. 37-48. Per.

 Includes descriptions of Battles at Arras, Passchendaele, Amiens and Cambrai.
- Vaughan, Louis. "Byng of Vimy: An Appreciation." Army Quarterly (Oct 1935): pp. 11-16. Per.
- Vredenburg, Edric W. West and East with the E.F.C.: (Expeditionary Force Canteen). London: Tuck, 1919. 95 p. UC755.G7.

- Walker, Bert. A Soldier's Story: An Eyewitness Account from the Battlefield during WWI. Southampton, Ontario?: By the author, 1997? 102 p. D640.W322. Letters from author's father.
- Walker, William K. <u>Canadian Motor Machine Gun Brigade with British Fifth Army, March-April 1918</u>. Ottawa: n.p., 1957. 20 p. D640.W34.
- Warner, Agnes. <u>Nurse at the Trenches</u>. Liskeard, England: Diggory, 2006 revision of 2005 edition. 107 p. D629.F8.W37.
- Williams, Jeffery. <u>First in the Field: Gault of the Patricias</u>. St. Catherine's, Canada: Vanwell, 1995. 278 p. UA602.P75.W55.
- Wilson, Simmie, Katherine M. <u>Lights Out: A Canadian Nursing Sister's Tale</u>. Belleville, Ontario: Mika, 1981. 168 p. D630.W54.A3.
- Winter, Charles F. <u>Lieutenant-General the Hon. Sir Sam Hughes, K.C.B., M.P.: Canada's War Minister, 1911-16: Recollections of Service as Military Secretary at Headquarters, Canadian Militia.</u>
 Toronto: Macmillan, 1931. 182 p. F1033.H83.W56.

SPECIAL ASPECTS

- Bélanger, Réal. "Albert Sévigny et la Participation des Canadiens Français a la Grande Guerre." Revue Internationale d'Histoire Militaire 51 (1982): pp. 80-108. Per.
- Brennan, Patrick. "'Completely Worn Out by Service in France': Combat Stress and Breakdown among Senior Officers in the Canadian Corps." <u>Canadian Military History</u> (Spring 2009): pp. 5-14. Per.
- Broznitsky, Peter. "For King, Not Tsar: Identifying Ukrainians in the Canadian Expeditionary Force, 1914-1918." Canadian Military History (Summer 2008): pp. 21-30. Per.
- "The Canadian Unknown Soldier." After the Battle No. 109: pp. 24-33. Per.
- Carnegie, David. <u>The History of Munitions Supply in Canada, 1914-1918</u>. New York: Longmans, 1925. 336 p. D547.C2.C38.
- Cook, Tim. "Black-hearted Traitors, Crucified Martyrs, and the Leaning Virgin: The Role of Rumor and the Great War Canadian Soldier." In <u>Finding Common Ground: New Directions in First World</u> War Studies. Boston: Brill, 2011. pp. 21-42. D522.42.F56.
- . "Canada's Great War on File: *Lest We Forget* (1935)." <u>Canadian Military History</u> (Summer 2005): pp. 5-20. Per.

- . No Place to Run: The Canadian Corps and Gas Warfare in the First World War. Vancouver, British Columbia: UBC, 1999. 296 p. D639.C39.C66.
- _____. "The Politics of Surrender: Canadian Soldiers and the Killing of Prisoners in the Great War." Journal of Military History (Jul 2006): pp. 637-66. Per.
- Cozzi, Sarah. "'When You're a Long, Long Way from Home': The Establishment of Canadian-Only Social Clubs for CEF Soldiers in London, 1915-1919." <u>Canadian Military History</u> (Winter 2011): pp. 45-60. Per.
- Crerar, Duff. "'Where's the Padre?': Canadian Memory and the Great War Chaplains." In <u>The Sword of the Lord: Military Chaplains from the First to the Twenty-first Century</u>. South Bend, IN: Notre Dame, 2004. pp. 141-63. UH20.S96.
- Dagenais, Maxime. "'Une Permission! C'est bon pour une recrue': Discipline and Illegal Absences in the 22nd (French-Canadian) Battalion, 1915-1919." <u>Canadian Military History</u> (Autumn 2009): pp. 3-16. Per.
- Dempsey, L. James. <u>Warriors of the King: Prairie Indians in World War I</u>. Regina: U Regina, 1999. 123 p. D570.8.J6.D46.
- Durkin, Douglas L. <u>The Fighting Men of Canada</u>. Toronto: McClelland, Goodchild & Stewart, 1918. 85 p. D526.2D87. Poetry.
- Fowler, T. Robert. "The Canadian Nursing Service and The British War Office: The Debate Over Awarding the Military Cross, 1918." <u>Canadian Military History</u> (Autumn 2005): pp. 31-42. Per.
- Glazebrook, G.P.T. Canada at the Paris Peace Conference. Toronto: Oxford, 1942. 156 p. D645.G6.
- Godefroy, Andrew B. "The Royal Military College of Canada and the Education of Officers for the Great War." <u>Canadian Military History</u> (Autumn 2009): pp. 17-31. Per.
- Gorssline, R.M. "Canadian Medical Units in the Great War." <u>Canadian Defence Quarterly</u>. Per.

Pt. I: (Jul 1926): pp. 442-46.

Pt. II: "The Ypres Salient, April, 1915." (Oct 1926): pp. 46-55.

Pt. III: "Festubert and Givenchy, 1915." (Jan 1927): pp. 189-97.

Pt. IV: "Ploegstreert Area-July to September, 1915." (Apr 1927): pp. 328-35.

Pt. V: "Ploegstreert Area-October 1915 to March 1916." (Oct 1927): pp. 105-14.

Pt VI: "The Ypres Salient-April and May 1916." (Jan 1928): pp. 215-26.

Pt. VII: "The Ypres Salient-June 1916." (Apr 1928): pp. 333-34.

Pt. VIII: "The Ypres Salient-July and August 1916." (Jul 1928): pp. 494-505.

Gustavson, Wes. "'Fairly Well Known and Need Not Be Discussed': Colonel A.F. Duguild and the Canadian Official History of the First World War." <u>Canadian Military History</u> (Spring 2001): pp. 41-54. Per.

Habkirk, Evan J. "Militarism, Sovereignty, and Nationalism: Six Nations and the First World War." MA thesis, Trent U, 2010. 173 p. D639.I56.H33.

- Harris, John N. <u>Knights of the Air: Canadian Aces of World War I</u>. Toronto: Macmillan, 1958. 156 p. D607.C2.H3.
- Haycock, Ronald G. "The Alliance Proving Grounds: Canada in the Anglo-Boer War and the Great War." In Multinational Operations, Alliances, and International Military Cooperation: Past and Future. Wash, DC: CMH, 2006. Pp. 39-46. Wash, DC: CMH, 2006. pp. 39-46 UA12.M852.
- Hertzberg, H.F.H. "The Re-Organization of the Engineering Troops of a Canadian Division-Great War 1914-18." <u>Canadian Defence Quarterly</u> (Jul 1924): pp. 39-46. Per.
- Holt, Richard. "British Blood Calls British Blood: The British-Canadian Recruiting Mission of 1917-1918." Canadian Military History (Winter 2013): pp. 27-37. Per.

 Over 30K British subjects living in the US recruited for service in Canadian Expeditionary Force.
- Hyland, Christopher J "Merciless Marches and Martial Law: Canada's Commitment to the Occupation of the Rhineland." MA thesis, U New Brunswick, 2007. 138 p. D650.M5.H95.
- Litt, Paul. "Canada Invaded!: The Great War, Mass Culture, and Canadian Cultural Nationalism." In <u>Canada and The First World War: Essays in Honor of Robert Craig Brown</u>, cited above. pp. 323-49. D547.C2.C33.
- Mantle, Craig L. "A Modest Proposal: An Early Badge Design for the 146th Battalion, Canadian Expeditionary Force, 1915-1916." Military Collector & Historian (Fall 2007): pp. 180-82. Per.
- Moran, Heather L. "Stretcher Bearers and Surgeons: Canadian Front-line Medicine during the First World War, 1914-1918." PhD dss, Western Ontario, 2008. 280 p. D629.C2.M67.
- Morton, Desmond. & Wright, Glenn. Winning the Second Battle: Canadian Veterans and the Return to Civilian Life, 1915-30. Toronto: U Toronto, 1987. 328 p. UB359.C2.M67.
- Munroe, Jack. Mopping Up: A Dog Story of the Princess "Pats" by Jack Munroe, Through the Eyes of Bobbie Burns, Regimental Mascot. Charleston, SC: BiblioBazaar, 2008 facsimile reprint of 1918 edition. 319 p. PZ4.M86Mo.
- Nicholson, Gerald W.L. <u>"We Will Remember..."</u> Overseas Memorials to Canada's War Dead. Ottawa: Canada Veterans Affairs, 1973. 110 p. D665.N5.
- Neilson, W. "Twenty-two Officers Singing the Song." <u>Canadian Defence Quarterly</u> (Jan 1926): pp. 157-64. Per.

 Training techniques.

Noyes, Frederick W. <u>Stretcher Bearers—at the Double!</u>: <u>History of the Fifth Canadian Field Ambulance which Served Overseas during the Great War of 1914-1918</u>. Toronto, Canada: Hunter-Rose, 1937. 315 p. D629.C2.N6.

- Rawling, Bill. "Providing the Gift of Life: Canadian Medical Practitioners and the Treatment of Shock on the Battlefield." <u>Canadian Military History</u> (Winter 2001): pp. 7-20. Per.
- Roy, Reginald H. "Mutiny in the Mountains: The Terrace 'Incident." In Men at War: Politics,

 <u>Technology, and Innovation in the Twentieth Century</u>. Chicago: Precedent, 1982. pp. 49-67.

 U42.M43.
- Ruck, Calvin W. <u>Canada's Black Battalion: No. 2 Construction, 1916-1920</u>. Halifax, Nova Scotia: Society for Protection & Preservation of Black Culture in N.S., 1986. 143 p. UA602.C54.
- Shaw, Amy J. <u>Crisis of Conscience: Conscientious Objection in Canada during the First World War</u>. Vancouver, Canada: U BC, 2009. 255 p. D639.C82.S53.
- Smith, Gaddis. "Nation and Empire: Canadian Diplomacy during the First World War." PhD dss, Yale, 1960. 383 p. F1034.S65.
- Spencer, Robert. "Military Training in an Academic Environment: The University of Toronto Canadian Officers Training Corps, 1914-1968." <u>Canadian Military History</u> (Autumn 2009): pp. 32-50. Per.
- Steel, Arthur. "Wireless Telegraphy in the Canadian Corps in France." <u>Canadian Defence Quarterly</u> Per.

Pt. 1 (Jul 1929): pp. 443-61.

Pt. 2 (Oct 1929): pp. 45-52.

Pt. 3 (Apr 1930): pp. 365-75.

Pt. 4 (Jul 1930): pp. 458-67.

Pt. 8 (Oct 1930): pp. 84-93.

Pt. 9 (Apr 1931): pp. 387-98.

Pt. 10 (Jul 1931): pp. 536-46.

Pt. 11 (Oct 1931): pp. 105-16.

- Wood, Herbert F. <u>Silent Witnesses</u>. Toronto: Hakkert, 1974. 243 p. D680.C2.W66. Cemeteries & war memorials.
- Wood, James. "Sibling Rivalry: Canadian Perspectives on Compulsory Military Training in Australia before the First World War." In 1911: Preliminary Moves: The 2011 Chief of Army History Conference. Newport, Australia: Big Sky, 2012. pp. 130-47. UA872.A975.

-Ross Rifle Fiasco

Bracegirdle, Cyril. "The Ross Rifle Scandal." Military Illustrated (Sep 1993): pp. 15-16. Per.

- Canada. Army. <u>Handbook for the Canadian Service Rifle: Ross, Mark III, 1916</u>. Ottawa: Govt Print Bureau, 1916. UD395.R6.H35.
- _____. Rifle and Musketry Exercises for the Ross Rifle, 1915. Ottawa: GPB, 1915. 48 p. UD395.R6.C4.
- Great Britain. War Office. <u>Handbook of the Ross Magazine .303-Inch Rifle, Mark IIIB: 1915</u>. London: HMSO, 1915. 8 p. UD395.R6.H36.
- Phillips, Roger, & Knap, Jerome J. <u>Sir Charles Ross and his Rifle</u>. Ottawa: Museum Restoration Service, 1969. 32 p. UD395.R6.P5.

-Home Front

- Armstrong, John G. <u>The Halifax Explosion and the Royal Canadian Navy: Inquiry and Intrigue</u>. Vancouver, Canada: U BC, 2002. 248 p. VA400.A76.
- Avery, Donald. "Ethnic and Class Relations in Western Canada during the First World War: A Case Study of European Immigrants and Anglo-Canadian Nativism." In <u>Canada and The First World War: Essays in Honor of Robert Craig Brown</u>, cited above. pp. 272-99. D547.C2.C33.
- Barker, Stacey J. "Feeding the Hungry Allies: Canadian Food and Agriculture during the Second World War." 2 vols. PhD dss, Ottawa, 2008. D810.F66.B37.
- Campbell, William J. "'We Germans...are British Subjects": The First World War and the Curious Case of Berlin, Ontario, Canada." <u>Canadian Military History</u> (Spring 2012): Pp. 45-57. Per.
- "Canadian Educational Institutions in the Great War." <u>Canadian Defence Quarterly</u>. Per.
 - Pt. I: "The High School of Quebec." (Apr 1926): pp. 298-99.
 - Pt II: "Ashbury College, Ontario." (Jul 1926): pp. 455-56.
 - Pt III: "University School, Victoria, B.C." (Oct 1926): pp. 89-90.
 - Pt. IV: "Bishop's College School, Lennoxville, Que." (Jan 1927): pp. 237-38.
 - Pt. IV: "Ridley College, St. Catherines, Ontario." (Apr 1927): pp. 351-52.
 - Pt. VI: "Upper Canada College, Toronto." (Jul 1927): pp. 474-75.
 - Pt. VII: "McGill University." (Oct 1927): pp. 85-89.
 - Pt. VIII: "University of Toronto." (Jan 1928): pp. 227-29.
 - Pt. IX: "Dalhousie College." (Apr 1927): pp. 345-46.
 - Pt. X. "University of British Columbia." (Apr 1930): pp. 407-10.
- Ciment, James, editor. <u>The Home Front Encyclopedia</u>; <u>United States, Britain, and Canada in</u> World Wars I and II. 3 vols. Santa Barbara, CA: ABC-CLIO, 2007. D570.H66.

- Craig, Grace M. <u>But This is Our War</u>. Buffalo: U Toronto, 1981. 148 p. D640.C724. Chronicles of the Morris Family.
- Crerar, Adam. "Ontario and the Great War." In <u>Canada and The First World War: Essays in Honor of Robert Craig Brown</u>, cited above. pp. 230-71. D547.C2.C33.
- Evans, Suzanne. "Canada's Work for Wounded Soldiers on Film." <u>Canadian Military History</u> (Autumn 2010): pp. 41-49. Per.
- _____. "History of the Silver Cross Medal." <u>Canadian Military History</u> (Winter 2010): pp. 42-49. Per. Traces the history of the Canadian Equivalent of the Gold Star/Mothers from WWI to the present.
- _____. <u>Mothers of Heroes, Mothers of Martyrs: World War I and the Politics of Grief.</u> Montreal, Canada: McGill-Queen's, 2007. 211 p. D547.C2.E93.
- Fowler, Michelle. "'Death is not the Worst Thing': The Presbyterian Press in Canada, 1913-1919." War and Society (Oct 2006): pp. 23-38. Per.
- Kitchen, Martin. "The German Invasion of Canada in the First World War." <u>International History</u>
 <u>Review</u> (May 1985): pp. 245-60. Per.
 Canadian fears of German-organized raids from U.S.
- Kordan, Bohdan S. Enemy Aliens, Prisoners of War: Internment in Canada during the Great War. Ithaca, NY: McGill-Queen's, 2002. 202 p. D636.C2.K67.
- MacDonald, Laura. <u>Curse of the Narrows</u>. NY: Walker & Co, 2005. 355 p. F1039.5.H17.M33. Explosion of munitions-laden *Mont Blanc* and subsequent blizzard strike harbor of Halifax, Nova Scotia.
- MacMillan, Daniel. War on the Home Front: The Farm Diaries of Daniel MacMillan, 1914-1927. [Edited by Bill Parenteau & Stephen Dutcher] Fredericton, Canada: Goose Lane Editions, New Brunswick Military Heritage Project, 2006. 109 p. D640.M33.
- Morton, Desmond. <u>Fight or Pay: Soldiers' Families in the Great War</u>. Vancouver, Canada: UBC, 2004. 326 p. D638.C2.M67.
- . "Supporting Soldiers' Families: Separation Allowance, Assigned Pay, and the Unexpected." In <u>Canada and The First World War: Essays in Honor of Robert Craig Brown</u>, cited above. pp. 194-229. D547.C2.C33.
- Pitsula, James M. For All We Have and Are: Regina and the Experience of the Great War. Winnipeg, Canada: U Manitoba, 2008. 364 p. F1074.5.R3.P58.
- Read, Daphne, editor. <u>The Great War and Canadian Society: An Oral History</u>. Toronto, Canada: New Hogtown Press, 1978. 223 p. D640.A2.G73.

Theobald, Andrew. <u>The Bitter Harvest of War: New Brunswick and the Conscription Crisis of 1917</u>. Frederickton, Canada: Goose Lane Editions and the New Brunswick Military Heritage Project, 2008. 121 p. UB345.C2.T44.

- Vance, Jonathan F. <u>Death So Noble: Memory, Meaning, and the First World War</u>. Vancouver, Canada: U BC, 1977. 319 p. D547.C2.V36.
- Wolfe, Samuel H. <u>Care of Dependents of Enlisted Men in Canada</u>. Wash, DC: GPO, 1917. 56 p. UB405.C2.W7.